National SDC Steering Committee Conference Call Notes
April 6, 2004
Attendees:

Steering Committee for 2003-04

John Blodgett MO
Sue Ebetsch IL
Linda Gage CA (Chair)
David Joye, NJ (Secretary)
Richard Rathge ND (Vice-Chair)
Carol Rogers IN
Bob Scardamalia NY
Dan Veroff, WI

Annette Watters AL

Census Bureau (CLO)

Frank Ambrose
Renee Jefferson-Copeland
Barbara Lafleur

Stan Rolark

Reflections on the March meeting 

Thanks to Renee for the notes.  She will send to the listserve.  They will contain links to presentations from the meeting that have been put on the web.  CLO was generally satisfied with the meeting.  Attendance was around 25 people.  The SDC sharing of best practices and new innovations sessions are Stan’s favorites.  Carol suggested we put some thought into making the mid-year meetings stand out from the Annual Conference.  Encourage networking, training, sharing of best practices, etc.
Plans for the July steering committee meeting
The steering committee will put together a laundry list of topics we would like to hear about in July.  Renee will talk to presenters about giving the steering committee an in depth discussion.  More of what’s happening behind the scenes discussion.  Sampling controls for ACS for example.  Linda mentioned that we should begin discussions with Dave Hubble and Freddie Navarro in July so they can prepare a presentation on this for the September meeting.  Annette would like to hear about the Women and Minority-Owned Business reports for 2002.  Carol is interested in the non-employer stats from County Business Patterns.  
Elections

Annette and David will coordinate National SDC Steering Committee election activities for this year with John’s help.  Elections will take place via John’s web site before the September 2004 Annual Conference.
2004 Annual National SDC Conference (9-20 to 9-23)
Linda said that the FSCPE group would like to have a partial overlap with the SDC Annual Conference.  Bob said the New York Regional Office will be showcasing the handheld computer collection devices at NY’s upcoming affiliates meeting.  Maybe this is something others would want to see.  Renee said poster sessions in the halls of the Census Bureau are not an option according to GSA rules.  Maybe we could post them on a CD-ROM or via the web.  Stan gave the steering committee the good news.  After a lengthy meeting with the Budget Division, Census will be able to pay for one person from each state to attend the Annual National Conference.  Room, Travel, Per Diem.  Way to go Stan.  He also set the wheels in motion to put it in their minds as an every year thing.  Stan suggested that moving the conference dates back to October each year would help him for budgeting purposes.  We will go back to October in 2005.
New ACS Geographies
Talk about this in July at the very least.  Linda said Michael Ratcliffe worked on a feasibility study for this.  Renee will see if she can get Michael to speak to us.
Annual Reports

Only 26 Annual Reports have been received to date.  They were due March 15, 2004.  Renee did say that CLO has had trouble with e-mail. Renee will resend a message to the SDC Leads to say here is the list that hasn’t responded and if you did send it, please fax it to them and e-mail it again.  The Annual Reports are an important tool that CLO uses to monitor, publicize and sell the program.  Efforts have been made to streamline the report as much as possible.  CLO will have no recourse but to restrict access to products and services if reports are not sent in.
Next conference call is May 4th.

